
REGULAR SESSION  TUESDAY JULY 17, 2018  
The Board of Huron County Commissioners met this date in Regular Session.  Roll being called found 
the following members present: Terry Boose, Joe Hintz, Bruce Wilde. 
 
Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the June 26, 2018 
meeting(s) were presented to the Board. Joe Hintz made the motion to waive the reading of the minutes of 
the June 26, 2018. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion. Voting was as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
Pursuant to Ohio Revised Code Section 305.14 the Record of the Proceedings of the July 3, 2018 and July 
10, 2018 meeting(s) were presented to the Board. Bruce Wilde made the motion to waive the reading of 
the minutes of the July 3, 2018 and July 10, 2018. Terry Boose seconded the motion. Voting was as 
follows:  

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Abstain – Joe Hintz  
       Aye– Bruce Wilde 
 
IN THE MATTER OF TRAVEL 
Joe Hintz moved to approve the following travel request this day. Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The 
roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
Tacy Bond, EMA/911 to Columbus, Ohio on October 3, 2018 – October 5, 2018 for 3 Day Alert(CAD) 
Conference with Ashly Maurer and Ryan Gillmor Willard PD.  
Art Mead, EMA to Bowling Green, Ohio on July 17, 2018 for Homeland Grant Money. 
Tacy Bond and Art Mead, EMA/911 to Van Wert, Ohio on July 23, 2018 for 911 Funding. 
Meredith Tavenner & Tara Sturts, DJFS to Elyria, Ohio on July 18, 2018 – July 20, 2018 for Forensic Sex 
Abuse Training.  
 
Mr. Boose discussed an email from Art Mead, EMA Director, regarding request for AAA. Mr. Boose will 
forward this email to the Board and Ms. Ziemba. Mr. Boose stated as far as he knows we currently don’t 
have this.  
 
At 9:05 a.m. Public Comment. Gene Lamoreaux, Greenwich Township, gave the Commissioners a 
book regarding the windfarms, Paradise Destroyed, The Destruction of Rural Living by the Wind Energy 

Scam. Mr. Lamoreaux stated he doesn’t feel the board understands the impact the windfarms have on 
farms. Mr. Lamoreaux stated that this book explains everything, it is an easy read.  
 
Mr. Hintz stated that there is a misunderstanding that people think that the Commissioners can control 
this and it is not true. The Commissioners cannot stop these windfarms from coming here. Mr. Hintz 
stated the only thing that the Commissioners can do is approving an alternative energy zone or a pilot 
program. Mr. Hintz stated unfortunately this is out of our hands.  
 
Mr. Boose stated that the windfarm companies are following all the laws and rules. Mr. Hintz stated that 
the Board put in a conservative effort to serve the people of Huron County. Mr. Boose stated he hopes 
that Greenwich knows that the Commissioners are not the enemy, they were trying to do their diligence 
and serve them, and they could not stop this. Mr. Lamoreaux stated he understands that. Mr. Boose stated 
that at this time there is no pilot project. Mr. Wilde stated that even without the pilot, it could still go 
forward. Mr. Boose stated that they have looked days upon days sorting out what is the true today. Mr. 
Boose stated that until something is decided down in Columbus, he doesn’t feel this project will move 
forward.  
 
Roger Hunker, Lyme Township Trustee, update on windfarm. Mr. Hunker stated that there is one 
rumor going around that is not true regarding a person moving out of the area because they were unable to 
build a home due to the windfarm. Mr. Strickler stated that it is not up to the Commissioners to approve 
the windfarm, the Ohio Siting Board is the only one who can approve or deny the windfarms.  
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Gail Pickworth has stepped down from the sale at the fair. Mr. Hunker and Don Sweeting will be taking it 
over. Mr. Hunker asked for a proclamation or something for Mr. Pickworth’s years of service.  
 
Jennifer Reed and Amy Liebold, DJFS, present to answer questions about payments on the claims 
schedule. Mr. Boose stated in addition to the claims schedule he wanted to let them know they are looking 
at the agreements and leases. With veterans moving in there they don’t expect JFS to cover their costs. 
They will need to work out numbers of what these costs are. Mr. Boose stated that they have told 
Veteran’s they could use some of the common space, Ms. Reed stated the only area they have figured into 
the cost is their main conference room.  
 
Mr. Boose stated that the Veteran’s would want their own security system that they would pay for. And 
they don’t want to have any surprises come up.  
 
18-222 
 
IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFYING CLAIMS SCHEDULES TO THE HURON COUNTY 
AUDITOR FOR PAYMENT 
 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, as per Ohio Revised Code 305.10, a resolution must be made by the Board of Huron 
County Commissioners to accompany the Claims Schedule to the Huron County Auditor’s Office for 
payment; now therefore 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners does hereby approve Claim 
Schedule 07/17/18 and authorizes the Huron County Auditor to make the necessary warrants; and further  

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.   
 
*Discussion: Mr. Boose stated that under the prosecutor regarding social media there are a lot of IT items 
that need to be addressed. Another water issue has come up, Mr. Boose would like Ms. Beck to do a 2 
year spreadsheet on all the separate utilizes accounts for the buildings. This way they can track them to 
see if they are going up or down. Mr. Boose stated 2 year spreadsheet on all our utilities on all buildings 
with last year vs this year.  
 
Mr. Boose would like to start tracking how many miles they get on tires. Mr. Hintz stated we need to 
make sure we are comparing apples to apples.  
 
Mr. Wilde asked if Leads costs could be shared, Mr. Strickler stated that it use to go through the Sheriff, 
but last year Leads changed it.  
 
Mr. Boose questioned Ms. Reed regarding the Audio Visual System payment to Fisher Music Electronics 
Service, Mr. Reed stated that it is for Youth Training Room. The cost is split between CCMEP and 
WIOA. 
 
Mr. Boose asked about the PRC funds, when is the contract up, Ms. Reed is stated March 1, 2017. Ms. 
Reed stated that this is the current plan they are working with, this has gone out for public comment, and 
it has been made available to the public. They are currently reviewing this and their desire is to send this 
out for public comment and reviewed by the board soon. Hoping by October 1, 2018 they have a new 
plan to operate under. Mr. Boose stated he thinks he has a misconception of PRC. His impression was the 
money was to help people get back to work and stay at work. Ms. Reed stated that when she first started 
with DJFS it was money used in children services. Ms. Reed stated the people on PRC needs to show 
sustainability. Mr. Boose stated what made this come up was paying rent in the amount of $1,000.00. Ms. 
Reed stated that this family had a hardship, they got behind, and therefore they paid the rent so the family 
could stay together and not have to be pulled in all different directions. There is an application process for 
this.  
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Mr. Boose questioned the WIOA regarding Work Keys and fingerprinting. Ms. Reed stated that when 
they send an individual to EHOVE those fees are already including in their ITA. This particular 
individual they needed to take the test that day in order to get into this class. The vouchers were then 
issued separately.  
 
Mr. Boose asked regarding the training for Dental Assistant is this someone who this job is in demand 
for, Ms. Reed stated that the county they live in is out of funding, and they were referred to Huron County 
because we currently still have funding. This person lives in Middleburg Heights, they wanted to go 
through this training, and this training is in Middleburg Heights. This individual was approved, they 
qualified.  
 
The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
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At 10:07 a.m. Joe Hintz moved to enter into Executive Session ORC 121.22 (G)(1) to consider the 

appointment, employment, dismissal, discipline, promotion, demotion, or compensation of a public 

employee or official, or the investigation of charges or complaints against a public employee, official, 

licensee, or regulated individual and ORC 121.22 (G) (2) To consider the purchase of property for 

public purposes, or for the sale of property at competitive bidding, if premature disclosure of 

information would give an unfair competitive or bargaining advantage to a person whose personal, 

private interest is adverse to the general public interest. Discussed lease or sale. Bruce Wilde seconded 

the motion. The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  

 

Aye – Terry Boose 

       Aye – Joe Hintz  

       Aye – Bruce Wilde 

 

At 10:43 a.m. Joe Hintz moved to end Executive Sessions ORC 121.22 (G) (1) and (G) (2). Bruce 

Wilde seconded the motion. The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
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Aye – Terry Boose 

       Aye – Joe Hintz  

       Aye – Bruce Wilde 

*No action taken 
 
At 10:45 a.m. Tim Hollinger & Eric Cherry, Health Dept. discussed the letters that were sent out to 
residents about sewer inspections and address the complaint received a few weeks ago. Mr. Boose was 
wondering if there was some kind of a process to educate the residents better. Mr. Cherry stated that when 
he responded to the resident he should have assumed there was some confusion on his part. He explained 
it to the resident and he has not heard back from him. Mr. Cherry stated that they have thought about this 
many times, they did this through correspondence and phone calls. Mr. Boose stated he has a different 
prospective on this, it is a huge problem for the businesses in that month, not by the Health Department, 
but the lack of planning and taking care of the problem when they should have. Mr. Hollinger stated the 
issue is when someone who has lived in a village or city and move to the country these people have no 
idea what this is about.  
 
Mr. Boose asked could the letter be sent out a month earlier, this way the homeowner has time to get this 
taken care of. Mr. Cherry stated they could try, but the letter is mailed out in January for July’s deadline.  
 
At 10:56 a.m. Warren Brown, Human Resource, Peer Recovery Housing funding, utilizing OMHAS 
funding. Since the commissioners are the owners of the building the grant application would need to 
come from the commissioners. It would be a forgivable loan and a 30 year mortgage. Not a viable option 
through OMHAS.  
 
Sheriff Corbin and Veterans Representative Robert Ward. – VA Benefit, GI Bill, extension of their 
education. Mr. Ward stated that this benefit is tied to the GI Bill. It is an advance (extension) of their 
education. In terms of VA benefits it’s viewed as an extension of their education. Whereas you have a 
veteran use their GI bill towards some sort of schooling, there is excess left over in their GI bill they 
move into an employment position that can be viewed as a probationary period on the job training. Mr. 
Ward explained if it is defined as on the job training and is reported as such, is tied right back into their 
GI bill. With this they can still pull money from their GI bill, on top of their wages. Mr. Ward stated for 
Huron County purposes they do not encounter these type of benefits often. Mr. Ward stated this is the 
first time in the 4 years he has worked for Huron County Veterans that they have touched this benefit. Mr. 
Ward explained that Sheriff Corbin had an individual that come up through the system, and this is how 
this came about.  Mr. Ward stated that Sheriff Corbin has some issue with paying him, is this all legal, 
Mr. Ward stated yes it is absolutely legal. Mr. Ward explained they would be getting a slice of their GI 
bill, it is known as basic allowance for housing. Regardless of rank, this is all based on E5 with 
dependents, based on allowance pay. Mr. Ward stated they would receive that entitlement up through the 
first 6 months at the 100% rate. After that it would go down to 80% and it would progressively reduce. 
Mr. Ward stated the on the job training program is a minimum of 6 months up to 24 months. Addition to 
that basic allowance for housing, they would potential be entitled to their book stipend, up to $1,000.00. 
This is very much a VA benefit that they are very much entitled to and doesn’t take any money away 
from the County. Mr. Ward stated that this open the doors for what processes or systems do we have in 
place to help facilitate these programs in the future. Mr. Wilde asked can these funds run out, Mr. Ward 
stated that it can. Mr. Ward stated the average GI bill is up to 36 months. Unless they are going through a 
vocational rehab or education that is potentially up to 48 months. Mr. Wilde stated that is not a dollar 
amount that runs out its time lapsed that does, Mr. Ward stated that is correct. Mr. Ward stated that if 
there is no money left in their GI bill, then the benefit is over. The meeting was how to the facilitate this, 
what systems are in place to help our county entities that maybe eligible for this.  
 
Mr. Brown is asking permission for HR office to be the central hub to take care of the paperwork. Mr. 
Brown stated that in order to be the central hub they must become certify per say. Mr. Brown stated this 
involves some paperwork and some site visits. Sheriff Corbin stated he was there to support the program. 
He currently has a couple of people employed who are doing this program.  
 

The board discussed the upcoming webinar regarding Janus v. AFSCME.  
 
At 11:25 a.m. Jim Sitterly, Prosecutor, discussed record storage. Thanked the commissioners for the 
record space at 22 East Main. Anticipate using about half the space on the one side. Offered the other half 
to Judge Cardwell. The Judge had expressed his need for extra security. Mr. Sitterly stated he has some of 
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the same concerns. Mr. Sitterly stated that the records at Shady Lane they were in a secured area, he 
would like the same thing over at 22 East Main. Mr. Boose stated that they spoke to Mr. Mushett who 
stated all their files needs to be locked up, and the answer to him from the board is we care not locking 
files up, unless we have proof that the files need to be secured.  
 
Mr. Sitterly stated that a couple $100 dollars in equipment would make it secured, just to be able to say 
no other office will have access to those records. Mr. Boose stated they asked for all this information 
before they even started the project to figure out if it would be worth doing it. Mr. Boose stated the board 
was told there wasn’t going to be a problem. Mr. Boose stated that they see these records all over the 
place now, and how can you say they are secure, they are not secured now, why do they have to be 
secured when they are moved? Mr. Sitterly stated that the files in their office and the room next to the 
prosecutor’s office were not assessable by anyone but them and Buildings and Grounds. Mr. Sitterly 
stated that they don’t need a bolted door down there, Mr. Boose stated that is not what they heard from 
Mr. Mushett. Mr. Sitterly stated Mr. Mushett is wrong, because Mr. Sitterly spoke to the Judge, and he 
agreed with Mr. Sitterly they need some 2 by 4’s and chicken wire/cage wire. Mr. Sitterly feels that they 
will end up taking most of the room with the records they have. Mr. Wilde asked what is the percentage 
of records have been moved down there, Mr. Sitterly stated about 50%. Mr. Wilde’s opinion is to wait 
until the Prosecutor’s office gets further in cataloging and moving records before he makes a decision.  
 
18-223 
 
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING REQUESTS FOR EXPENDITURE OF OVER $1,000.00 
SUBMITTED TO THE BOARD JULY 17, 2018 

 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, requests for expenditures of over $1,000.00 have been submitted for approval by the Board 
of Huron County Commissioners as follows: 

 
Buildings & Grounds 
W.B. Mason   Truckload copy paper (840 cases)       $20,773.20          now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners hereby approves of the requests for 
expenditure of over $1,000.00 as listed above; and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 

      
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 
Discussion: Mr. Boose would like the departments to be notified that the cost of paper is going up. Mr. 

Boose would like to set a date to start charging the new price. Ms. Ziemba stated she suggested Ms. Beck 

put this on the bottom of the invoice.  

 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 

 
18-224 
 
IN THE MATTER OF APPROVING THE BUILDING OCCUPANCY AND MAINTENANCE 
AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN NORTH POINT EDUCATIONAL SERVICE CENTER (fka 
Erie-Huron-Ottawa Educational Service Center) HEREINAFTER REFERRED TO AS “ESC” 
AND THE BOARD OF HURON COUNTY COMMISSIONERS (OWNER) 
 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution:   
 
WHEREAS, the owner owns and operates an administration building known as the Huron County 
Administration Building, 180 Milan Avenue, Norwalk, Ohio; and 
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WHEREAS, the Owner is desirous of maintaining office space provided to the ESC; and 
 
WHEREAS, Owner and ESC are currently operating under a Building Occupancy and Maintenance 
Agreement under a renewal term which expired on June 30, 2018;  and 
 
WHEREAS, Owner and ESC desires to enter into a new Building Occupancy and Maintenance 
Agreement for a two (2) year term beginning on the first day of July 2018 and ending on the 30th day of 
June 2020; now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners approves the new Building 
Occupancy and Maintenance Agreement with the ESC as attached hereto and incorporated herein; 
 and further 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
*Agreement on file 

      
18-225 
 
IN THE MATTER OF RELEASE AND SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT BY AND BETWEEN  
THE BOARD OF HURON COUNTY COMMISSIONERS, (the “Board), ACTING IN ITS 
CAPACITY AS THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE HURON COUNTY SOLID WASTE 
MANAGEMENT DISTRICT AND CYCLONE SERVICES, INC. (Cyclone) 
 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following resolution: 
 
WHEREAS, the Board filed a complaint and instituted Case No. CVH-20180063 in the Huron County, 
Ohio Court of Common Pleas seeking compliance with the District’s rules, injunctive relief, monetary 
penalties, and other relief; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Board and Cyclone now wish to resolve the Lawsuit and to avoid continued 
litigation; now therefore 
 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Huron County Commissioners, acting in its capacity as the Board 
of Directors of the Huron County Solid Waste Management District, approves the Release and Settlement 
Agreement with Cyclone Services, Inc. as attached hereto and incorporated herein; and further 

 
BE IT RESOLVED, that the foregoing resolution was adopted and all actions and deliberations of the 
Board of Commissioners of the County of Huron, Ohio, relating thereto were conducted in meetings open 
to the public, in compliance with all applicable legal requirements, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio 
Revised Code. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:   
 

Aye – Terry Boose 
       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
*Agreement on file             

 
18-226 
 
A RESOLUTION REPEALING AND REPLACING RESOLUTION 18-212 RELATIVE TO A 
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SECTION 5705.03 OF THE OHIO REVISED CODE REQUEST TO THE HURON COUNTY 
AUDITOR TO CERTIFY TO THE BOARD OF HURON COUNTY COMMISSIONERS THE 
TOTAL CURRENT TAX VALUATION OF HURON COUNTY, OHIO AND THE DOLLAR 
AMOUNT OF REVENUE THAT WOULD BE GENERATED BY AN ADDITIONAL TAX IN 
EXCESS OF THE TEN-MILL LIMITATION FOR THE PURPOSE OF PROVIDING FOR THE 
OPERATION OF COMMUNITY PROGRAMS AND SERVICES AUTHORIZED BY COUNTY 
BOARDS OF DEVELOPMENTAL DISABLILITES, AND FOR THE ACQUISITION, 
CONSTRUCTION, RENOVATION, FINANCING, MAINTENANCE, AND OPERATION OF 
DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES FACILITIES, OR FOR BOTH OF SUCH PURPOSES 
PURSUANT TO R.C. SECTION 5705.222.  
 
Joe Hintz moved the adoption of the following Resolution:  
 
 WHEREAS, the amount of taxes which may be raised within the ten-mill limitation will be 
insufficient to provide for the necessary requirements of the Huron County Board of Developmental 
Disabilities, Ohio (the “DD Board”), a board subject to the jurisdiction of the Board of the County; and  
 

WHEREAS, the DD Board passed a resolution, dated June 19, 2018, requesting the County to seek 
voter approval of an additional tax levy for the purpose of providing for the operation of community programs 
and services authorized by county boards of developmental disabilities, and for the acquisition, construction, 
renovation, financing, maintenance, and operation of developmental disabilities facilities, or for both of such 
purposes; 

WHEREAS, a resolution declaring the necessity of levying an additional tax outside the ten-mill 
limitation must be passed and certified to the County Auditor of Huron County in order to permit the Board 
to consider the levy of such a tax and must request that the County Auditor certify to the Board the total 
current tax valuation of the County and the dollar amount of revenue that would be generated by the tax; 

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of County Commissioners of Huron County, 
Ohio, two-thirds of all of the members elected thereto concurring, that: 

Section 1. It is necessary to levy an additional tax in excess of the ten-mill limitation for the 
purpose of providing for the operation of community programs and services authorized by county boards of 
developmental disabilities, and for the acquisition, construction, renovation, financing, maintenance, and 
operation of developmental disabilities facilities, or for both of such purposes pursuant to R.C. section 
5705.222. 

 Section 2. The question of such additional tax shall be submitted to the electors of the entire 
territory of the County at the election to be held therein on November 6, 2018. All of the territory of the DD 
Board is in Huron County, Ohio.  
 
 Section 3. Such additional tax levy shall be at an annual rate not exceeding 1.00 mill for each 
one dollar of valuation, which amounts to $0.10 for each one hundred dollars of valuation, upon the entire 
territory of the County, for a period of five years.  
 
 Section 4. Such additional tax levy shall be placed upon the tax list and duplicate for the 2018 
tax year (commencing in 2018, first due in calendar year 2019), if a majority of the electors voting thereon 
vote in favor thereof. 
 

Section 5. The Clerk of this Board is hereby authorized and directed to certify a copy of this 
resolution to the County Auditor of the County. This Board hereby requests that the County Auditor certify 
to this Board the total current tax valuation of the County and the dollar amount of revenue that would be 
generated by the levy if approved by the voters of the County. 
 

Section 6. All formal actions of this Board concerning and relating to the passage of this 
resolution were taken in an open meeting of this Board, and all deliberations of this Board and of any of its 
committees that resulted in such formal action were in meetings open to the public in compliance with all 
legal requirements, including Ohio Revised Code Section 121.22. 
 
Bruce Wilde seconded the motion.  The roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows:  
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Discussion: Mr. Strickler stated that this was revised because the correct Ohio Revised Code was not 

correct. Mr. Strickler did not do the first resolution and Mr. Tkach rejected the first one. Mr. Strickler 

had Mr. Tkach review this one and he was fine with it.  

 
Aye – Terry Boose 

       Aye – Joe Hintz  
       Aye – Bruce Wilde 
 
At 12:02 p.m. the board recessed.  
 
At 12:12 p.m. the board resumed regular session. Doyle Stevens, Steve Zimmerman, and Lauran 
Kamm, Hartland Township Trustees present to address the board about a resident, Charlie Brown, 
regarding the issues they have with his trash. Mr. Stevens stated that they went to the Prosecutor’s office 
and they recommend they file suit. The will have to pay a filing fee, but no attorney fees. Mr. Stevens 
stated that they gave Mr. Brown until July 25, 2018 to get this cleaned up. Mr. Stevens stated that all the 
trash outside of the fence has been picked up along with the cars moved. That lasted a couple days, the 
cars are back. Mr. Stevens stated it’s in the township but it’s on a county road and right of away and does 
not feel this should be their issue since it is a county road. Mr. Strickler stated when he talked to the 
trustees, the law is unclear, and he feels they will have to refer this to the Engineer. Mr. Hintz stated they 
are working on this, Mr. Zimmerman stated they will not file at this time.  
 
At 12:29 p.m. the board recessed.  
 
At 1:45 p.m. the board resumed regular session. Commissioner Boose and Commissioner Wilde present. 
Commissioner Hintz absent. 
 
Administrator/Clerk report 
Ms. Ziemba discussed the email from Jan Tkach regarding having Strategic Solutions to scan these 
documents, there will be no cost to the county. Ms. Tkach wanted permission to have them go ahead. The 
board is in agreement she may have them scan her documents. 
 
Mr. Boose stated the first thing they need to do is talk to the other department heads regarding switching 
IT. If the majority can agree on this, they will move forward and get proposals from each company. Mr. 
Boose stated they need to get the elected officials meeting set up and invite ES Consultants to give a 5 
min. presentation. Mr. Boose would also like to discuss the budget at this meeting.  
 
Ms. Ziemba discussed the letter from FTMC “Within the Corporation Limit” meeting on Wednesday at 1 
p.m.  
 
Ms. Ziemba stated there is a BWC meeting tomorrow. 
 
Ms. Ziemba discussed the letter from Mr. Wasiniak, does the Board want to invite ODOT to a meeting? 
Mr. Boose stated he has received (2) emails regarding the Rte. 20 bypass. Both emails discuss the area on 
the Rte. 20 bypass where Baneberry butts up against the bypass. Mr. Boose stated what is happening is 
when vehicles go over this bump/hole it makes a huge noise and rattle. Mr. Boose stated he drove the 
whole bypass he stated it is not just an issue there, it is an issue for the whole bypass. About every 100 
yrds there are these bumps/hole. Mr. Boose would like to get ODOT in to discuss this issue and the issue 
with the Rte. 20 bypass. Ms. Ziemba asked who their recommendation is to contact at District 3, Mr. 
Boose stated the Director. Mr. Boose stated to tell them Rte. 61 in Peru Township and the Rte. 20 bypass 
we have some safety concerns about.  
 
Mr. Boose questioned Tim Bettac how much water goes into the cooling unit outside because the water 
bill has doubled.  
 
Ms. Ziemba stated that Mr. Strickler had worked on the leases for Erie Basin and Family Life Counseling. 
These are so long, its 6 pages. Mr. Boose stated that they don’t want them to have to hire a lawyer to look 
through a detailed legal contract. Mr. Boose stated to go ahead and send these to Erie Basin and Family 
Life Counseling to review.  
 
Ms. Ziemba discussed the RFQ’s that are due today at 2 p.m. Mr. Ziemba stated there is a stack on her 
desk and she will get them broken up for review. Mr. Boose asked to work on these in the afternoon.  
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Commissioner Wilde report  
Mr. Wilde stated The Morning Journal has an article regarding the amount of lives lost due to the opioid 
epidemic in Ohio. 
 

 
 
Mr. Wilde discussed the 911, Mr. Boose would like an email sent to EMA and the 911 committee with a 
recommendation for them to invoice all the townships and villages for the 911 funding for 2019.  
 
Mr. Boose stated that each Township should be billed $790 each.  
 
Mr. Boose stated the Villages should be billed $3,500, Greenwich, New London, Monroeville and 
Wakeman, because North Fairfield is so much smaller bill them $1,000.  
 
Mr. Boose stated the Cities should each be billed $10,000, Norwalk, Bellevue and Willard. 
 
Mr. Boose would like the email to say, “Based on past discussions we feel the best way to make sure the 
money is coming in is to bill the following payable by Jan 31, 2019. If there is any problem or disagrees 
then they can hold a meeting for discussion.” 
 
Muck Crop meeting July 26th at the research station at 9 a.m. 
 
Mr. Wilde received an email from Melissa Harvey Park District, she would like to meet with the 
Commissioners. Mr. Wilde stated he told her to contact Ms. Ziemba to come before the board.  
 
Mr. Wilde stated there is a Courthouse Security Meeting on July 27th.  
 
Commissioner Boose report 
Mr. Boose suggested having someone from the Board of Elections Board to come in to discuss Secretary 
of State what he is doing.  
Mr. Boose stated that we will be getting another $110,000 from the sales tax, this will go into the special 
fund. Ms. Ziemba asked how much money was supposed to go into the line item for the 27th 
pay/retirement. Ms. Ziemba is not sure if the money was transferred.  
 
Mr. Boose would like to have Soil and Water come in and give the board a 5 min. update on Kasich’s 
executive order.  
 
Mr. Boose would like to send an email sent to the Engineer asking where they are at in regards to the 
permissive tax map.  
 
Mr. Boose discussed his meeting with APEX.  
 
Mr. Boose stated they did not have official action from the executive session but will take the Health 
Dept. lease off the list of leases to review.  
 
Mr. Boose discussed the driving policy, did Mr. Boose understand that he heard Mr. Brown say that we 
still have nothing from the Veteran’s or Auditor yet, Ms. Ziemba stated that they are waiting on 
Veteran’s, Auditor and Public Defender’s Office. Ms. Ziemba stated that Public Defender was waiting for 
approval from their board, last meeting they had they did not have a quorum. Mr. Boose stated that if the 
departments that do not approve the driving policy and are using the Commissioners cars, he stated they 
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need to pull their vehicles. It’s a different story if the department are using their own vehicles. Mr. Boose 
would like to talk to Mr. Strickler regarding this.  
 
Mr. Boose discussed MHAS and moving, they sent a letter to them stating that here is your 30 day notice 
to start looking for space to move to. Mr. Boose would like to let some time for MHAS board to meet and 
review. 
 
The board discussed the tow-away zones and signs at the courthouse. Mr. Boose stated that Mr. Welch 
said there is no ORC regarding tow-away. Mr. Boose doesn’t agree with this, why would there be signs 
placed all over the place stating it’s a tow-away zone. Mr. Boose stated that Mr. Welch would like to 
know who is monitoring this. Mr. Boose asked Mr. Welch to speak to the City of Norwalk and find out if 
and how they towed anyone. Mr. Boose would like Mr. Welch to speak to Wood County regarding the 
parking at their courthouse. 
 
Mr. Boose would like to know what is going on with the CORSA claim and who is paying for this.  
 
Mr. Boose would like Mr. Hintz to be the contact person on the Cook Rd. project, and Mr. Boose would 
like Mr. Hintz to contact Mr. Raymond to see if there is any new questions or concerns regarding the new 
space.  
 
Mr. Boose stated they need to start to work on the rent for the DMV/Title Office. Mr. Boose stated that he 
understands the Ms. Hazel pays the Commissioners a certain amount of the special fund, however Ms. 
Hazel will not always be the Clerk the Courts and they will not always be the Commissioners. Mr. Boose 
stated they need something official for rent. Mr. Boose asked for the indirect costs, Ms. Ziemba will 
check to see if it’s filed.  
 
Mr. Boose asked if anything has been done regarding turning off electricity in front of the courthouse. 
Ms. Ziemba stated that there is a form completed, she will forward to Mr. Strickler to review.  
 
At 3:56 p.m. Bruce Wilde moved to adjourn. Terry Boose seconded the motion. The meeting stood 
adjourned.  
 
IN THE MATTER OF CERTIFICATION 
The Clerk to the Board does hereby attest that the foregoing is a true and correct record of all actions 
taken by the Board of Huron County Commissioners on July 17, 2018.                
 
IN THE MATTER OF ADJOURNING 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m.  With no further business to come before the Board, the 
meeting was adjourned at 3:56 p. m.    
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